
 
CONNECTICUT PROBATE ASSEMBLY 

 
Meeting of the 

Continuing Education Committee  
 

Wednesday, September 21, 2022 
3:00 p.m.  

 
MINUTES 

 
Present: Hon. Cynthia Becker, Chair; Hon. Jeannine Lewis; Hon. Barbara Gardner Riordan; Attorney 
Evan Brunetti. 

 
The meeting was conducted in person at the Courtyard by Marriott-Cromwell located at 4 Sebethe Dr., 
Cromwell CT and was called to order at 3:13 p.m. 
 
Only three members were available for the meeting and so informal discussion included potential topics 
for 2023: 

 Council on Probate Judicial Conduct, particularly the procedural process 
 “Cases from Hades” 
 Court Security 
 What Probate Courts need to know about Human Trafficking 
 What Probate Courts need to know about Immigration Law 
 Discussion on Guardianships of Adults with Intellectual Disability, DDS eligibility and better 

understanding of IQ 
 Implicit Bias and Gender Identity 
 Discussion of waiver of court fees and access to justice  

 
Next meeting will be October 18, 2022 at noon at the Office of the Probate Court Administrator. 
 
Meeting adjourned by consensus of all members at 3:43 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Hon. Cynthia Becker,  
Committee Chair  


